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Rio Grande Basin Roundtable

Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, September 12, 2017 at 2:00 – 5:00 P.M.
San Luis Valley Water Conservancy District

623 Fourth Street, Alamosa
Chairman Coombs called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

 Introductions

Those who were signed in/ present were:
Cindy Medina, Rio de la Vista, Stan Moyer, Charles Spielman, Jenny Inge, Amber Pacheco, Dereck Van Westrum, Peter Clark, Junita Martinez, Wayne Scwab, Larry Sveum, Ann Bunting, Eugene Jaquez, Bethany Howell, Kellie Hill, Kevin Terry, Mac McFadden, Anne Steinhage, Michelle Lanzoni, Nicole Langley, Chuck Finnegan, Eugene Farish, Ruth Heide, Jim Ehrlich, Nathan Coombs, Judy Lopez, Megan Holcomb, Emma Reesor, Matt Hildner, Mike Gibson, Lee Swenson, John Mtranbino, Brenda Felmlee, Sharon Vaugn, Heather Dutton, Erin Minks, Mirjana Churchill, Andrea Bachman, Christi Bode, Gwen Nelson Freer, and Helen Smith.
 Approve Agenda

Chairman Coombs proposed several amendments/additions to the agenda. The first item amendment was that Rio de la Vista would give a brief presentation on the Water Fund education opportunity that is being offered to the Rio Grande Roundtable through The Nature Conservancy. The second amendment was Heather Dutton giving an update on a potential letter of support from the Rio Grande Roundtable for American Whitewater’s application to the Colorado Water Plan Grant Program application. In addition, an update on the Rio Grande Basin’s Colorado Water Plan Grant Program application would be provided by Bethany Howell and Judy Lopez. The final amendment was a preview of a new vignette on the Conejos Water Conservancy District from Christi Bode. 

Mike Gibson made the motion to approve the amendments with a second from Gwen Nelson Freer. The motion carried.
 Approve July 11, 2017 Minutes
Jim Erlich made the motion for the approval of the July minutes with a second from Wayne Schwab. The motion carried.
 Public Comment: 
Nicole Langley encouraged those present to remember and support if possible the victims of Hurricanes Harvey and Irma.

Erin Minks announced a delay in the publishing of the draft of the Rio Grande National Forest Plan. The draft is now set to be available 1 week from Friday, September 15th, 2017. Judy Lopez commended Minks for her work on the plan.
Amber Pacheco gave a brief update on behalf of Cleave Simpson and the Rio Grande Water Conservation District.
Subdistrict number one has approved the purchase of the West Medano Ranch. The goal is to return the land to its native vegetation. The annual fee and budget process is also underway.

Subdistrict number four was recently approved by the court and formation of the Board of Mangers is now underway. RGWCD is conducting in informal poll to determine who the water users would like to see in positions of leadership.

Subdistrict number five was approved by the RGWCD Board and the hearing is set for the end of 2017.

RGWCD is hopeful that the petition process can be closed out by the end of 2017 as well.

Mirijana Churchill expressed concern about the Blanca Wetlands and was seeking more information. Chairman Coombs and Peter Clark referred Churchill to the Colorado Division of Water Resources and the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service.

Lee Swensen from Senator Michael Bennet’s office gave an update on the 2018 Farm Bill. Hearings are currently taking place in Washington D.C. and the measure has bi-partisan support.

Chairman Coombs closed the Public Comment Period
Update on Water Fund Curriculum from the Nature Conservancy: Rio de la Vista

The Rio Grande Roundtable has the opportunity to participate in online training provided by The Nature Conservancy. The roundtable would learn about a funding tool known as a Water Fund. The Roundtable membership is already exploring whether or not this would be a viable option for the Rio Grande Basin. Those who wish to participate are asked to sign up through Rio de la Vista as a code is needed to access the curriculum. The key concepts that are addressed are: 

a) Multi-Stakeholder Governance
b) Science based Decision Making

c) Finance
d) Implementation

Mike Gibson asked de la Vista what the overall purpose of the training is. The response from de la Vista was “The training will answer that.”

The curriculum is highly interactive and comes in two parts one of which is the introduction. The training should help the roundtable to determine if they would like to move forward with the establishment of a Water Fund in the Rio Grande Basin. If a Water Fund is established, the hope is that it would provide another avenue for funding options and facilitating investments. A sign- up sheet was passed around. Those who wish to participate are asked to complete the training by the October 10th, Roundtable meeting.
Colorado Water Plan Grant Application/PEPO update: Bethany Howell and Judy Lopez
     Chairman Coombs and Howell pointed out that the Colorado Water Plan Grant Program has received an overwhelming response statewide. The result of this has been that the CWCB has asked applicants to trim portions from their requests where they see fit to do so. The Rio Grande Basin Education Committee chose to trim the vignette and website portion of the Rio Grande Basin   application. Howell pointed out that the Rio Grande Watershed Conservation and Education Initiative would be happy to take the lead on requesting WSRF monies for funding the vignettes and website for the Rio Grande Roundtable.
Judy Lopez announced that the next Public Education Public Outreach meeting will be held in October in Avon, Colorado. Lopez along with Helen Smith will serve as the representatives for the Rio Grande Basin.
Funding Preview: Mineral County Fairgrounds Association: Jenny Inge
The Mineral County Fairgrounds Association is looking to restore the irrigation ditch that is a part of the property they own. The goal is to make the ditch as efficient as possible. The long term vision for the property is to build an indoor recreational facility that would serve the region. The improvement of the ditch would be the next step in the development process of the project. The funding request will be for $9,100 for piping and excavation. A match is already in place for a grand total of $16,000. The hope is to develop the water right that has already been donated and to promote vegetation and wildlife. The official request will be made at the October meeting.
National Geodetic Survey Presentation: Derek Van Westrum, NGS
Nicole Langley introduced Derek Van Westrum. The National Geodetic Survey is the provider of information on gravity and heights (elevations) for each of the federal agencies that fall under the banner of the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration. The NGS mission is to define, maintain, and provide access to the National Spatial Reference System. The entire NGS database is currently in the process of being updated which is why the surveys along Highway 160 have been conducted all summer. The completion of this process is projected to be in 2020. This information is relevant to the Rio Grande Roundtable because gravity and height determine where water flows. The presentation was very informative and well received by the group.
Letter of Support to American Whitewater: Heather Dutton
Chairman Coombs presented a draft letter of support on behalf of the Rio Grande Roundtable for American Whitewater’s application to the Colorado Water Plan Grant Program. Dutton pointed out that the efforts mentioned in the letter could become a part of the Rio Grande Basin Stream Management Plan with the goal to have a view of the entire Rio Grande Basin. Jim Erlich pointed out that previous work of this nature was beneficial for the San Miguel. Gwen Nelson Freer pointed out that this proposal would be beneficial for the Town of Creede. The letter was accepted by acclamation.
 Radar Update and MOU: Nathan Coombs
The goal of having radar in the San Luis Valley is close to realization. An MOU has been put together by the Rio Grande Watershed Emergency Action Coordination Team for the Commissioners of the counties involved. All parties have signed except the Rio Grande Roundtable. Judy Lopez made a motion to give Chairman Coombs the authority to sign the MOU on behalf of the Roundtable with a second from Charles Spielman. The motion carried.
Vignette on the Conejos Water Conservancy District: Christi Bode

The vignette that was just completed by Moxiecran Media on the Conejos Water Conservancy District was shown. The work received a round of applause from the group.

CWCB Update: Megan Holcomb
There were 60 total applications for the Colorado Water Plan Grant Program. There will be 23 requests heard at the September meeting. Director Mitchell introduced further Colorado Water Plan implementation measures at the Colorado Water Congress summer convention. SWASI (Statewide Water Supply Initiative) is still in process and the methodology is set to be agreed upon. CWCB is also looking to highlight successes across the state.
 DWR Update: Craig Cotten
Mr. Cotten was not present.
 IBCC Update: Keith Holland/Cleave Simpson
Mr. Holland and Mr. Simpson were not present.
 The meeting was adjourned.
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